Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Samworth Brothers Saladworks, Oak Spinney Park, Ratby Lane, Leicester, LE3 3JZ [IWOV-HJDOCS1.FID6873459]
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
We would be grateful if you would kindly provide us with information in relation to fly problems reported to the council relating to the above site.  As you are aware we can request copy documents in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018, the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 and the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

 

For the avoidance of doubt, we would be grateful if you would kindly provide us with copies of the following documents, from the last 6 years (February 2019 – present):

 

1. Any records of complaints from local residents concerning fly nuisance from the site. In this regard, we are aware that you will need to redact the personal information of complainants, but we would be grateful if you would kindly leave visible the street names from which the complainants originate.

2. Any records of site inspections carried out in relation to flies to/from the site. 

3. Any other documents in relation to any prosecutions of the operator in relation to flies and the site 

4. Any other documents relating to action or threatened action by the council in relation to fly nuisance from the site

5. Any other attendance notes, memos, reports (or similar) relating to monitoring/site inspections/visits to the site in relation to flies

Answer:
Leicester City Council does not hold this information. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.
This business/property is not located within Leicester City Council’s boundary.  Any complaints about the property or business would be dealt with by Blaby District Council.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
